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REPORT OF THE LEAD MEMBER FOR


COMMUNITY & SOCIAL SERVICES DIRECTORATE


TO THE CABINET


ON 10 APRIL 2001
TITLE:
ANNUAL REVIEW OF COMMUNITY & SOCIAL SERVICES' PERFORMANCE 2000-2001 CARRIED OUT BY THE SOCIAL SERVICES INSPECTORATE

RECOMMENDATIONS:
The review be noted.

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:


The Social Services Inspectorate conducts an annual review of Social Services Departments' performance based on the Performance Assessment Framework, Position Statement, Plans for Review of Service Development and a review meeting with Lead Member and Senior Officers.

BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS:


(Available for public inspection)

Letter from Social Services Inspectorate of 19 February 2001

CONTACT OFFICER:
Anne Williams  0161 793 2200

WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S):
All

KEY COUNCIL POLICIES:


DETAILS (continued overleaf)
The Social Services Inspectorate carries out an Annual Performance Assessment Review of every Personal Social Services Department in England and Wales.

The Review assesses the Director's performance using:

*
The published PAF Performance Indicators for 1999-2000

*
Monitoring information from the two Social Care Region Position Statements that officers completed in June and October 2000.

*
SSI monitoring of reviews and plans for service development, including the Quality Protects MAP for 2000-1, Joint Investment Plans, special grant plans for community care services, and Winter Plans.

*
Reading of relevant policy and performance reports submitted to Council Committees and Cabinets.

*
A review visit with the Lead Member for Community & Social Services Directorate  and Senior Officers.

The Director of Community & Social Services and the Chief Executive have received the attached feedback from the Social Services Inspectorate,  following review of the performance for 2000-01.   Mr Laurie James the Business Link Inspector for the City of Salford will  attend Cabinet to present the report.

The Review is felt to be a fair assessment of the performance of the Directorate during the last year and it is gratifying to see the acknowledgement of one area of outstanding performance and five areas of important improvement.  There are also detailed strengths and improvements and areas for development outlined in respect of children and families, services for adults, management and resources, and particular action points for 2001-02.


AEW/AW

3 04 2001

C:\COMM\D\SSIANNUA
